Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Biodiversity Net Gain (BNG)
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Which officer at the council is responsible for biodiversity net gain and should be contacted about landowner and developer s106 agreements securing BNG? 

Answer:
The Head of Planning Grant Butterworth is the responsible officer but advice on BNG matters relating to planning applications should be sought via this link: Apply for pre-application advice (leicester.gov.uk) 
Queries in respect of the Council’s Biodiversity Offsetting sites should be addressed at nature.conservation@leicester.gov.uk.

Does the council have a template for an offsite biodiversity gain site section 106 agreement and if so could a link to this be provided? 

The Council does not hold this information. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of EIR, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
